# Legion pub night was successful

By ROMA TIMPSON Another exceptionally busy week-end is now behind us with Pub Night on Friday, The Ladies Auxiliary Birthday Supper (their 51st) on Saturday and a Zone Meeting in Bramalea on Sunday.

Those that didn't show up for the Pub Night last Friday evening, missed the best night that's been put on by the Branch in a long, long time, and unfortunately I was one of the ones that missed it. The club room and lounge were packed, the entertainment was excellent (the PubTones) and the meal was most enjoyable (meat pies and peas). Jimmy Randell sang a few songs, and organizers of the evening were Gib Telford, Wright Smith and Jimmy Hayes. Alice Mallabon gets special mention for preparing the peas and Gib thanks all who helped in any way with an extra vote of thanks to George Greig, also to Harold Badham and Mac McLean for serving the meat. A successful event of any kind means a lot of hard work and a lot of willing workers and the hope is that Gib Telford, who as a branch executive has Ways and Means as his chairmanship will have another evening such as this planned for members and friends in the near future.

FABULOUS DINNER

Auxiliary Banquet Convenor Marg Clarke and her ladies that helped, prepared and served a fabulous roast beef dinner last Saturday to members of the Auxiliary and their husbands and guests on the occasion of our 51st birthday. Invited guests were Branch President Harold Badham and hls wife Elsie and Auxillary Zone Comm. Rose Green and Auxiliary Zone Sports Officer Isobel James, both from Brampton Br. 15. Comrade Rose thanked the ladies for their invitation to the dinner and told us we were the largest (217) auxiliary in the zone (there are 11 legions in zone B7) and that we were the second oldest. The bursary, that all auxiliaries are committed to supporting, spent \$96,000 this year and at one time the bursary was to be spent on a veteran's child to further their education but from now on sons and daughters of Auxiliary members will

MEET THE PRESIDENT

Marg Lamothe

Lamothe has been with the group for three years. During

that time she was on a number of committees and this is her

instruction for competitive and pre-competitive girls and is

run through the town recreation department. The depart-

ment provides facilities and coaches and the fees are set by

the department in conjunction with the executive. The club

belongs to the Ontario Gymnastic Federation. Parents of the

girls in the club belong to the group's parents' volunteer club

and help in fund raising activities, organizing and running

local meets, arranging uniforms and maintaining

liaison with O.G.F. The girls' fees are based on the amount

of work out time they use weekly and whether they are in the

competitive or pre-competitive level. Competitive level girls

usually work out for 14 hours each week plus doing 34 of an

hour of ballet. Pre-competitive girls do eight hours of work

daughters live on Faludon Drive. They have been in

Georgetown over seven years. She is a supply teacher with

the Halton Board of Education. She enjoys square dancing,

hiking, canoeing and playing the piano.

Mrs. Lamothe, her husband Maurice, and their two

second term as president.

out as well as ballet.

Halton Hills Jill Gymnastic Club president Marg

The club has 40 girls enrolled. It offers gymnastic



## Legion Lines

By Roma Timpson

be eligible to benefit from the bursary. This and many other enlightening bits of information Comrade Rose passed on to us from her recent meeting with Ontario Provincial Command and our Auxiliary President Hazel Dumper will fill all of us in at our first general meeting after summer recess, so I suggest we all be there this Thursday at 8 pm to find out all about it.

Pres. Hazel presented Commander Green with a gift of appreciation and winners of the 2 door prizes were Helen Compsty and Marg Martin. D.J. Gord Smallwood provided the music for an evening of dancing although we lost several guests for a short time down stairs when they went to get another listen to the Pub-Tones, who were entertaining in the lounge, they came up stairs again to continue dancing until 1 am. Auxiliary members First Vice Liz McNeilly and Entertainment Convenor Anne Nicholson were in charge of the evening and you can congratulate yourselves on a job well done.

President Harold, Norm Ward, Lynda Wright, Eric Clarke, Tut Harrison and Mac McLean attended the Zone meeting in Bramalea on Sunday. President Harold likes things done right and by the rule book as did Norm Ward when he was president, so the combination of Harold and his first vice Norm are a twosome that are hard to beat when they find something that does not agree with them. They had their say on Sunday and you can bet they got their point across. On October 28th there will be a Drumhead Service in Cooksville. Another point of. interest is that Bill Shields has been appointed Constitution and Bylaws Officer and many of you know Comrade Bill.

Now here is some good news for you Bingo players.....Bingo will begin on Wed. Sept. 26th. It will be run the same way as

last year, with early bird games and watch for ads in your local paper for all information.

That should have been Jamie Smith who helped with the Kopy Kats last Sunday, not Jamie Wright. Sorry Jamie.

BAR NIGHT A big night coming up this Saturday with the Imperial Section's Social Night. A night you won't want to miss. \$6.00 a couple, DJ, buffet, spot and door prizes. For further information, call Jimmy Hayes

Those that want to be part of the shuffleboard league this winter, come on down this Thursday evening around 8 pm and get yourself on a team. See Rob or Jim Lowrie or Cam Turcotte. This is a really good league and with your help it will continue to be. Speak to your friends and get them to come along also.

Our good buddy Andy Syme is in hospital in Toronto and will be laid up for about 8 to 10 weeks. He's in room 406, Wellesley Orthopedic Hospital, 43 Wellesley St.E. I'm sure he'd appreciate hearing from you by mail or phone. 1-967-8720 will reach him.

Tickets for Oct. 12 Millionaires' Night are going, going, going. \$2,00 each. Call Eric Clarke, Gib Telford, Wright Smith or ask at bar.

Jimmy Ducette won 2 steaks last Thursday as did Gib Telford, Rae McAusland and Cam Turcotte each won one game. Come on out this Thursday falks and do. your best and perhaps I can put you down as a winner next week. 9-9.30, 6 games \$2.50. THERE WILL NOT BE A CORN ROAST AS PREVIOUSLY PLANNED.

An important reminder to ALL Imperial Section members. This Sunday is your election of officers and if you can possibly make it to the 2 pm meeting, it will be to your benefit. To carry on the excellent work your section does, you need hard working members and officers to keep things

Gladys and John Seager, brother of Daphne Rolfe asked that I please thank all members they met while holidaying here and for the wonderful welcome and hospitality shown them during their visit to Canada. They have left to return home now. We are pleased they enjoyed their visit and hope they return again to renew acquaintances.

THANKSLETTER We had a letter of thanks at our last executive meeting from Jim Hall who is coach of the Georgetown Schoolboy Wrestling team. We had given him \$400.00 towards four boys who recently competed in out of town tournaments. We were pleased to help these young lads in their chosen sport while they represented Canada, and had the opportunity to do this some months ago when we gave Jim Hall \$600.00 when another group were wrestling elsewhere.

We welcome another new face to our branch, James McCord was accepted for membership at air meeting and as we do to all new members, we hope you enjoy your branch and will come out to the many activities we have and make yourself known.

At the same time we also welcome R.W Soddington. who has transferred from Bramalea Branch, Matt McConough has transferred to Acton Branch and we will miss you as one of our members and know you will enjoy the friend-

liness of Br 197 Your executive have been busy planning for 2 important future events. The first is Nov. 10th Remembrance Dinner and tickets will go un sale for this night on Sept. 27th which is our Presidents Supper meeting. The other is for New Years Eve and it is a popular night and these tickets will go on sale on the 16th of November at 8 pm. Re New Years Eve - you may buy one ticket for your self at that time and one and one only for a guests. Open to Branch and Auxiliary members, with one member of the family buying the ticket. In other words, 2 branch members or one Aux, and one branch member CANNOT buy the tickets. Only one member per family.



These are the class winners in the Georgetown Soapbox Derby held Sunday afternoon in Stewarttown, Front row, left to right, are Sherri Gardner, Junior Group B winner, John Sullivar Junior Group A winner, and Danny Martin, Senior Group B winner. In the back row is Dave Panabaker, Senior Group A winner. A number of local industries donated prizes towards the derby, including caps and t-shirts.

(Herald photo)

## Ballinafad

## UCW plans fall bazaar at September meeting

By WINIFRED SMITH Herald correspondent

The corn roast and dance sponsored by the hall board was fairly well attended on Saturday night at the Community Centre. Records provided the music. The corn and weiners were enjoyed and all present seemed to have a good time. The next dance to look forward to will be the Hallowe'en party.

Recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. John Loughnan and family were the Misses Dianna Whittle and Sabra Williams from Sussex, England and Mr. and Mrs. Brian Loughnan from Nova Scotia.

Mr. and Mrs. John Kanusek have returned home after the

weekend spent in Winnipeg where they attended the wedding of their nephew.

The UCW met for their September meeting at the home of Mrs. Don Brown. The president, Willa Shortill called the meeting to order and opened in the usual way. Edith Volmar gave the devotional. The roll call was answered by each member telling the location of the first school they attended.

Some items of business discussed were the plans made for the fall bazaar and the two weddings to cater to in the near future.

Mrs. Helga Schwarz read a paper on abortion and a discussion followed. The activity part of the program was that members were to hand to the secretary a stamped greeting card to be used for the communities' sick and shutins. Eileen Brown and Joanne Stevenson assisted the hostess with the serving of lunch and a social time followed.

There is good news to report about the sick in this week's news. Donna Metcalfe and little son arrived home on Friday and are both doing fine. Archie Lawr and Dick Shortill have shown much improvement since returning to their homes and David Lindsay was released from hospital last

weekend on his 87th birthday. Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Jesse McEnery who celebrated their 41st wedding anniversary on Monday, Sept. 17.

# IODE hears about trip to the Isle of Man, meeting with Queen

The September meeting of the Countess of Strathmore Chapter, LO.D.E. was held at the home of Miss Ruth Evans, on Monday September 9.

The Regent, Mrs. Joan Meers, called the meeting to order and the minutes of the June meeting were read by the Secretary, Mrs. Mahel Sanderson. The Treasurer's report was given by Miss Helen McDonald, Miss Ruth Evans as Educational Convenor reported on the books dunated by

the Chapter, to three grade 8 pupils, for the most progress in Language Arts.

school, Cathy Crocker, Holy Cross school, Doris Barber, convenor of

The winners were Tim Dix-

on, Stewarttown school, Caro-

line Sullivan, Centennial

the Marathon Bridge, reported on the progress of same.

One of our members, Mrs. Hilda Penrice, gave us a detailed and fascinating account of the trip she, Mr. Penrice and their granddaughter made to the Isle of Man, during the 1,000 year anniversary of the founding of democratic parliament, Mrs. Penrice as editor of the Manx Association Bulletin had the privilege of

Phillip, who attended the opening of parliament. Hilda told us of the many preparations and rules covering a Royal visit which in this case was a very successful event. Our Regent thanked Hilda

meeting the Queen and Prince

for her interesting talk and also the hostesses Ruth Evans, Emmeline McGillivray, and trene Farnell for a delicious lunch.

### Local dog entered in Retriever trials

Limehouse's Ray Odorico and his prize-winning Black Labrador Retriever "Zeke" face 40 other champion dogs Sept. 22 and 23 at the Gaines Onlario Retriever Trials near Fort Perry, Ont.

Competing dogs and their handlers will gather from across Ontario, several provinces and the United States.

Organized by the Ontario Retriever Field Trial Association, the prestigious meet is sponsored by the makers of Gaines dog foods. Eligibility for the trial is limited to dogs who have placed in an ORFTA licensed trial in the open stake. There were just 60 dogs eligible this year.

Dogs will follow a course through land and water to gauge their courage, obedience, memory and natural abilities. Judges for the event are George De Young of Fonthill, Ont. and Sig Vilagi of

Wisconsin. Spectators have been invited without charge to the trial which will run from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m., rain or shine. Headquarters will be at Goreski Lakeside Resort on Scugog Island.

Relatives of the bride came from Northern Ireland to attend the wedding July 7 of Linda Graham and Ronald Ovenden at Halton Hills Pentecostal Assembly. Rev. B. Rennick performed the ceremony, and G. DeKleer

was the organist. The bride's father, George Graham, gave the bride in marriage. The bride wore a while moonlight polyester gown with tu ruffled chapel

train. The sheer bodice and sleeves had satin aplliqued flowers, and the dress had a keyhole neckline. She wore a picture hat trimmed with lace and flowers, and carried red roses, white daisies and babies' breath. The matron of honor and

bridesmaids were ballerinalength dresses, with a blouson bodice with shoestring straps and a long-sleeved jacket with a ruffled collar. They carried white daisies and niums the color of their dresses. YELLOW DRESS

Mrs. Lynn Sargent was the matron of honor, and wore a peach-colored dress. The bridesmalds were Mrs. Kim Phillips, Maureen Graham and Wendy Graham. They wore dresses of yellow, green and blue respectively.

The best man was John Sargent and the ushers were Rick Phillips, Alex Ovenden, and Bernard Young.

The reception was held at the Lion's Hall in Georgetown. There was no formal receiving line. For the reception, the bride's mother were a long gown in deep rose with a

matching lace-trimmed cape and a corsage of white sweetheart roses. The groom's mother, Mrs. Shirley Ovenden, wore a long gown of gray with a mauve multi-floral sheer cape and a corsage of white sweetheart roses.

For her travelling outfit, the and skirt of cream-colored shot linen, with a sheer longsleeved pale green blouse and a corsage of ivory roses.

BOLTON GUESTS Guests attended the wedding from Toronto, Peterborough, Barrie, Bolton and Milton. The bride's aunts, Mrs. June Graham and Mrs. Doreen McQueen and her cousins, Peter and Jill Graham, attended from Belfast, Northern Ireland.

showers given by Mrs. Lynn Sargent, Mrs. Kim Phillips, Maureen Graham and Doreen Whitlam, A Jack and Jill party pool was also held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. McCristall.

The couple honeymooned in the Muskekas and will be living on Mountainview Road in Georgetown. The bride works at the Canada Manpower office in Brampton and the groom works at the Bank of

Georgetown Kinsmen

Service Club



Wilson and Addison to marry

George and Ethel Wilson are happy to announce the forthcoming marriage of their daughter Joanne Marie to David Wilfrid Addison, son of Dick and Millie Addison, Hamilton, Bermuda. The wedding to take place September 29th at Hillcrest

United Church. 

By SUSAN DE FACENDIS September to mid-October are months that undoubtedly contain the busiest weeks of the year. Not only is there the horrendous task of preparing

THE HERALD, Wednesday, September 19, 1979 - Page 18

The busy season

is here

ON THE HOMEFRONT-

children with winter clothing; unearthing blankets for the cooler nights; finding a suitable burial place for obsolete summer shorts and tops and deciding between 'navel contemplation' or 'how to weave your own chesterfield' as night school class options, but there is the vegetable preserving.

For the dedicated homemaker who possesses the squirrel's highly developed hoarding instinct, it would appear that Darwin's theory of the human species having evolved from apes, was all wet. Gathering nuts is presently the name of the game.

#### Sleepless season

Whoever we inherited the stocking-up-for-winter sense from however, this is the sleepless season fr it all to be accomplished.

The kitchen is permanently awash in steam and tomato skins and the garage contains an ever mounting pile of bushel baskets as one fights to keep up with the abundant produce. Everything else takes second place, as the children make steady trips from the kitchen to the basement freezer with bags of beans, swiss chard, apples, peppers and lomatoes.

Outraged screams from the children of: "Mom, i need new shoes", are responded to by exhausted, single-minded mothers: "If there's none in the freezer, I'll buy a bushel

"Mom, I can't find my gym socks," - and one hesitates to tell them they have probably been sealed in sterilized jars and labelled 'egg plants'.

#### Grand finale

The grand finale to all this seasonal hustle is the wine making, culminating in the realization of the threat that has been hovering over your head ever since you blanched your first bean - the arrival of the fruit fly.

You may manage to control the pesky little critter throughout the slicing of green peppers, but with the first crushed grape, they proliferate in their thousands, leading one to believe they have a breeding incubation period of about 30 minutes.

Too tiny to successfully launch a search and destroy mission against, all one can do is try to keep them out of the cornflakes, hot dogs and butter until the barrels of wine finish their initial fermentation.

#### Never change

Some things, of course, never change. "Mom, have you seen my track shoes?"

Idly I scrape yet another tomato seed from the kitchen window and muse upon the missing shoes. They are unquestionably at the bottom of a barrel, adding body to next year's wine.



# Irish guests at wedding

bride wore a two piece bolero

The bride was feted at

Montreal in Etobicoke.

Your fastest growing